



Minutes
Bradley Board of Directors

Bradley Board Room

Thursday, February 18, 2009
9:00 a.m.

Members Present: Chairman Caren Kittredge, Commissioner Joan McDonald, Scott Kaupin, and Steve Wawruck.

Members Absent: Commissioner Marie (represented by Deputy Commissioner Martin) and Michael Long.

I. Chairman Kittredge called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m. 

II.
Chairman’s Comments

Chairman Kittredge welcomed Steve Wawruck as the newest appointed member of the Board.
III.
Approval of Minutes – December 17, 2009
Mr. Kaupin made a motion (2nd:  McDonald) to approve the minutes from the last Board meeting.  Voice vote—motion passed
IV.
Reports
Eric Waldron provided a general update on the airport’s operations.  Mr. Waldron’s presentation included a review of the winter operations, the progress of the terminal improvement and the cogent plant improvement project.
Mark Daley presented and reviewed the monthly financial report.  Mr. Daley noted that the budget development process for FY2011 is underway.  Mr. Daley also noted that the airport continues to experience a significant shortfall of $1.5 million in total operating revenue through December 31, 2009.  This shortfall is offset by saving in operating expenses in the amount of $1.9 million.
Mr. Waldron provided an update on marketing and route development efforts at the airport, including efforts to fill the position of marketing director at the airport.

Following the presentations, Board members asked and were reassured that they would be kept informed in the hiring of the airport’s marketing director, and to the extent possible, members would be involved in same.

V.
Executive Session

On a motion by Mr. Kaupin (2nd:  Wawruck), the Board went into Executive Session to discuss financial issues at 9:22 a.m. 

The Board came out of Executive Session at 12:15 p.m.
VIII.
Adjourn 

Mr. Wawruck made a motion (2nd: Kaupin) to adjourn the Board meeting at 12:16 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,







Caren Kittredge







Chairman


